From: Love, Michael
To: Looby, Joe

Cc: <u>Iles, Doug</u>; <u>Piccin, John</u>
Subject: RE: Olivero Driveways

Date: Friday, September 08, 2017 1:49:32 PM

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

Joe

This addresses my comment #1 on the TIS regarding the requirement that Olivero Drive be a non-loaded street. Based on the information below, it is acceptable to have Olivero Drive be a loaded street.

Call me if you have any questions



Michael Love P.E., PTOE

Traffic Engineer

Delaware County Engineer's Office
a: 50 Channing St., Delaware, OH 43015
p: (740) 833-2428
e: mlove@co.delaware.oh.us
w: www.delawarecountyengineer.org

From: Looby, Joe [mailto:Joe.Looby@stantec.com]

Sent: Friday, September 08, 2017 1:21 PM

To: Love, Michael **Cc:** Iles, Doug

Subject: Olivero Driveways

*** ATTENTION: This email came from an external source. Do not open attachments or click on links from unknown senders or unexpected emails. ***

Mike,

I ask that you reconsider your position regarding driveways on Olivero in Vinmar Phases 4,5, and 6.

Originally, Olivero was to extend west to SR 3 and eventually connect to Sheffield Park Drive; forming a major collector from Africa to South Old 3C Highway. To make the new intersection at SR3 ODOT required the closure of the Lewis Center intersection thus diverting its traffic to Olivero. Olivero Drive in Vinmar Phase 1 was built on this premise with 36' wide pavement, 80' right-of-way, 350' minimum center line radius, 35 mph posted speed, no parking, and no driveways.

However, this is no longer the plan. Olivero will never extend to SR3 and thus it is false to assume the Lewis Center intersection will ever be closed and its traffic diverted to Olivero. Years ago an idea for creating a Town Center was discussed that would include retail, mixed residential, and commercial uses . For the Town Center to work, a new intersection was needed at SR3 and the only possible way this could occur was to close Lewis Center. However, the Town Center Plan was rejected by the Township, Township residents, and developers.

As a result, the area is being developed as residential and the character of Olivero will be much different in Phases 4,5 and 6 than in Phase 1. It will be reduced down to a 27' wide typical residential street with sidewalks, street trees, houses, driveways and mailboxes. In addition, the amount of traffic on Olivero will be low:

- Assume 70% of the 90 homes in Vinmar phase 4,5, and 6 at 10 trips per day = 630 ADT
- Assume the north property develops at a similar density as Vinmar, 1085 trips will be generated with 30% using Olivero or 325 ADT. (And eventually more will use Lewis Center once connected)
- 630 + 325 = 955 ADT

At less than 1000 ADT, this volume is consistent with a typical low volume residential street that very rarely warrant driveway restrictions. Plus, the houses and driveways reinforce the character change and the fact that one is entering a residential neighborhood and should create an impulse to slow down.

A cul-d-sac off Olivero was considered at one time however this is less desired due to the impacts to trees and proximity to South Old 3C Highway. The current plan shows 6 lots on Olivero, each will have an additional 25' depth to allow for car courts, side loads, extra space for turnarounds, or to simply have a bigger front yard.

Doug and I are willing to work with you to provide information necessary to support driveways on Olivero Drive including the preparation of a supplement or revision to the TIS if so desired.

See attached the latest site plan that shows the homes on Olivero and two stubs to the north.

Thank you for considering this information.

Joe

Project Manager Phone: 614-485-5040 Cell: 614-486-4383 joe.looby@stantec.com

The content of this email is the confidential property of Stantec and should not be copied, modified, retransmitted, or used for any purpose except with Stantec's written authorization. If you are not the intended recipient, please delete all copies and notify us immediately.

Please consider the environment before printing this email.

DISCLAIMER NOTICE This e-mail, together with any attachments or files transmitted with it, may contain confidential information belonging to the sender, or constitute non-public information that is not subject to disclosure under O.R.C. Section 149.43, Ohio's Public Records Act. Additionally, if the sender is an employee of the Delaware County, Ohio Prosecuting Attorney's Office, this e-mail, together with any attachments or files transmitted with it, may contain information that is protected by the attorney-client privilege or other applicable privileges. The information in this e-mail is intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are not the named addressee, you should not disseminate, distribute, or copy this e-mail. If you have received this e-mail in error, please immediately notify the sender by e-mail and delete this e-mail from your system. If you are not the intended recipient, do not disclose, copy, distribute, or re-distribute this e-mail or take any action in reliance on the contents of the information contained in this e-mail. Nothing contained in this disclaimer notice by itself exempts, nor should it be interpreted to by itself exempt, this e-mail from disclosure as a public record upon the proper submission of a request for public records pursuant to O.R.C. Section 149.43, Ohio's Public Records Act.